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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 28th July 2014 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock commencing at 8.0 p m.
Present were:-  Mr Kevin Morris (Vice Chairman) Messrs Bryn Vaughan, John Griffiths, Julian Harries, Alun Vaughan, Councillor David Howlett, Pembs County Council and the Clerk.

1. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mrs Anne James (Chairman). In the absence of Mrs Anne James, 

Mr Kevin Morris, Vice Chairman took the chair.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) JUNCTION MARKINGS. A letter of reply had been received from Mr Darren Thomas, Head of Highways & Construction, Pembs County Council and the junction markings in the Ambleston, Wallis and Woodstock areas have already been repainted.
(b) POTHOLES. The potholes which were reported following the June meeting have not been attended to. These are to be reported to Pembs County Council once again.
4. Highway Matters.
(a) Hedgerow trimming on the B4329 in the Woodstock area has not yet been carried out.
(b) The electric cable between two street lamps at Berllan and Brynheulog, Woodstock has been severed.

(a) and (b) to be brought to the attention of Pembs County Council.

(c) No reply has been received regarding the missing ‘Woodstock’ place name sign. This matter was reported to Pembs County Council in May 2014. The Clerk to write once more to Pembs County Council.
5. Planning.

There were no items of planning.
6. Audit 2013/2014.

The Annual Audit report was presented to the Council who approved and accepted the report. The Clerk and Chairman certified Section 3 of the Annual Return which will now be sent to BDO LLP.
7. Correspondence.
(a) GOVERNING BODY OF PUNCHESTON SCHOOL. Mr John Griffiths’ term of office as Additional Community Governor on the above Governing Body comes to an end in October 2014. John Griffiths stated that he is willing to serve a further period as governor but if there are nominees with children at the school from Puncheston or Scleddau Community Councils then he will withdraw.
(b) ONE VOICE WALES 2014 CONFERENCE AND AGM. Alun Vaughan declared an interest, being on the Executive Committee of OVW, and took no part in the discussion. Alun Vaughan was nominated to represent Ambleston Community Council. He accepted the nomination. It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Bryn Vaughan and agreed to pay the delegate’s fee of £60.00.

(c) A Welsh Government Consultation Document on the Environment and Countryside – Allotments and Community Gardens is available on the Welsh Government website.
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(d) It was agreed to circulate the following:-


(i) One Voice Wales Area Committee meeting minutes.

(ii) Clerks and Councils Direct.


(iii) One Voice Wales magazine ‘The Voice’.


(iv) Guide to Festivals & Events in Pembrokeshire July to December 2014.

8. Any Other Business.
(a) BUS SHELTERS. John Griffiths and the Clerk agreed to trim the overgrown shrubs near the Ambleston Notice Board and to clean the Ambleston Bus Shelter. Bryn Vaughan agreed to clean the Woodstock Bus Shelter.
(b) The Clerk to thank Mr Gareth Thomas, Court House, Ambleston for his work in trimming the village green around the bus shelter area.

(c) It was agreed to contact the Pembs County Council Dog Control Officer regarding noisy dogs in Woodstock.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.30 p m.

Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 22nd September 2014.
